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Chair Brenner, Vice Chair O’Brien, Ranking Member Ingram, and Members of the Senate 

Education Committee, 

 

Thank you for allowing me to testify today. My name is Joyce Huntz. I am a teacher in the Berea 

City School District. I strongly oppose SB 1. 

 

As a teacher I oppose this bill because I have concerns about making education an executive 

agency.  I feel this limits public participation and the voices of teachers, students, and 

community members.   These decisions should be left for the Ohio Department of Education 

and State School Board since they have a better understanding of the education process.  

 

Please vote no on SB1.   

 

Thank you for your time, 

Joyce Huntz 

 


